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Minutes -  General Meeting 

19 March 2024 - The Royal Hotel 

 

• Meeting Started:  6.39pm 

 

• Present:   Lee Brown, Tiff Jones, Chris Harding, Leigh Harding Rosemary Huntley, Patsy Wicks 

Louise Bernard, Sonia George 

 

• Apologies:  Jodie Williams, Suzette Kelson, Wendy Bruszewski, Kathy Sullivan, Lyn 

Hugginson, Amy Huntley, Lara Johnston, Bronson Boers 

 

• Minutes from previous meeting:   Were read. 

Lee Brown moved, seconded by Leigh Harding that they were true and correct.  All in favour. 

Motion Carried 

 

 

• Business Arising from Previous Minutes:  

 

➢ Follow up re carriage driving 

Sub Committee, check insurance cover at other grounds.  Wendy to follow up  

 

➢ Purchase of Tables and Gazeebos 

Leigh has organised, will pick up and deliver to Hawthorne Park 
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• Correspondence: 

IN:  

➢ Mary Houghton – NSW Regional 
Boundaries updated 

➢ Nominate – Dressage entries 
➢ Natalie – Confirming May date re changing 

Sunday to Saturday 
➢ Kathryn Dykstra – ENSW Show horse 

committee – proposal to hold even at 
Hawthorne Park 

➢ Bruce McVey – Welcome Nth Coast and 
new England Clubs 

➢ Nominate – Confirming Protocol Day 
posted 

➢ Nominate – Membership receipts 
➢ Nominate – Protocol Day entries 
➢ Bruce McVey – Re regional funding 
➢ HPEUG – Calendar update 5.3.24 
➢ Nominate – April Dressage entries 
➢ Suzette – Bit and Bridle Fitting 
➢ EA – New concussion stand down periods 

 

OUT: 

➢ HPEUG – confirming change of day in May 
➢ To Natalie – Confirming our May date for training 

day 
➢ To All – re ENSW Country Show Horse 

Championships requesting EOI (no replies) 
➢ To Nominate – requesting info re Protocol Day be 

posted 
➢ To All – re Protocol Day x 2 
➢ To All – re March Meeting x 2 
➢  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grafton Riding Club Hosts - ENSW Country Show Horse Championships  

 

 
gkddawn@bigpond.com  

 

Tue, Feb 27, 1:52 PM 
 

to me, Melinda, Linda, gkddawn@bigpond.com  

 
 

Hi Tiff 
Grafton Riding Club 
 
I am writing to you from the Equestrian NSW (ENSW) Show Horse Committee to gauge your Club, the 
Grafton Riding Club's interest in hosting the ENSW Country Show Horse Championships on 7 July 
2024 at Hawthorn Park, Grafton. 
 
As the host club for this event your club will have the opportunity to make money at this event. You 
could do this by running a Canteen, adding an additional $5 per night (for example) onto stable hire 
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for competitors and you also have the possibly of running a Club Members only ring to make all the 
money from that ring. If your club decides to run the additional ring for your members your club will 
need to provide your judge, ribbons and prizes. All income from that ring will go to your club.  
 
The ENSW Country Show Horse Championships  will be run by ENSW and will do the program, 
organise the judges for the rings, ribbons and prizes for the official program and publicity of the 
event. All entries will be run through Nominate. As the Host Club we ask that you provide helpers on 
the ground over the weekend where possible. ENSW will be there running the event and with your 
local clubs help it will help make this a successful weekend. 
 
We look forward to working with you at this event.   
 
Would you please send a response via return email at your earliest convenience? Thank you.  
 
Regards 
 
Kathryn Dykstra 
ENSW Show Horse Committee 

Tiff to follow up with this, lots of information needs to be sourced eg Their expectations, when, how 
many helpers will they provide.  GRC to run Members only ring  and provide own ribbons 

 

 

Regional Funding 

Inbox 

 

Bruce McVey <bruce.mcvey48@gmail.com>  
 

Sat, Mar 2, 11:49 AM (10 days ago) 
 

to Armidale, Buladelah, me, Hastings, Namoi, New, Quirindi, Tamworth, Upper, admin  

 
 

 

Hi Committees 

Here is an exciting initiative offering regional judges access to sit in and shadow 
opportunities in the regions, with the aim of helping judges to upgrade.  

Applications close on Friday 19th April. 

There is an information session on Monday 11th March at 7pm via zoom. 

All information including the zoom link is in the flyer. 
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Regards 

Regional Delegate DNSW 
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12/13 April 2024 

Need to check with Suzette if this is still going ahead, otherwise good to advertise 

 

 

 

 



 

Page 8 of 12 
 

 
 

NEW CONCUSSION STAND DOWN PERIODS 

Dear Member, 

As you may already be aware, the Australian Institute of Sport (AIS) in response to growing 

international evidence concerning the effects of concussion, their own medical advice and the 

recommendations of a Federal Parliament Senate Committee into concussions and repeated 

head trauma have released an updated “Concussion and Brain Health Position Statement 

2024” on Feb 1st 2024. 

Following a consultation process with discipline committees and State CEOs, Equestrian 

Australia has decided to fully support the AIS position statement and will implement the 

revised stand down periods and return to play protocols effective from Saturday March 16th. 

The updated Position Statement provides clear return to sport timelines by extending the 

minimum stand down period for both youth (those under the age of 19 years) and community 

sport following a sport-related concussion. 

The updated position statement includes a mandatory 21 day stand down period from 

competitive sport for both youth and community athletes, based on current evidence and best 

practice from international sporting organisations. This policy is consistent with those of peak 

sports bodies in the United Kingdom and New Zealand. 

A Graded Return to Sport Framework is detailed to give guidance on how to manage a return 

to work/study, training and eventually competitive sport; the framework includes a fourteen-

day symptom free period before return to competitive sport. 

Individual athletes should be guided by their Health Care Professional as they progress 

through their Graded Return to Sport Framework. 

As per current practice, a written medical clearance from a Health Care Professional and 

completion of the minimum standdown period are required before being allowed to compete 

again. 
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https://www.concussioninsport.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0003/1133994/37382_Concussi

on-Guidelines-for-community-and-youth-FA-acc-v2.pdf 

No changes to the reporting processes or the requirement for a medical clearance before 

return to competition are envisaged. Changes are required to various documents including the 

General Regulations, and some information on the EA Website as well as to Officials’ and 

Coaches’ training materials . These changes will happen shortly but will not affect the 

implementation of the new stand down periods. 

Thank you for your continued support in implementing EA’s concussion policy. 

George Proimos, Chair, EA Health Safety and Welfare Committee 

Tess Goodwin, Chief Medical Officer 

 

 

➢ GRC Members need to be aware of being assessed etc 

➢  Circulate to members 

 

• Treasurers Report  -     

Opening Balance $18,855.53 

Income: 

Nominate  $60.00 

                                          $60.00 

                                          $90.00 

                                          $200.00 

                                           $285.00 

               Total:                $695.00 

 

Expenses:                        None 

 

Closing Balance:  $19,550.53 

 

➢ Lee has bought a tub on wheels for ipads and accessories (can be run over)  

Rosemary Huntley moved, seconded by Tiff Jones that Lee be reimbursed for this.  

All in favour. Motion Carried 

 

https://equestrianaustralia.cmail20.com/t/t-l-ejidity-juujidedt-r/
https://equestrianaustralia.cmail20.com/t/t-l-ejidity-juujidedt-r/
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• Training Day Report 

  

➢ No training day has been held since the last one 

 

➢ Protocol Day  24 March 2024 

Jill will be judging on A2 

Sonia on A3 

8.30 Start and Tiff will ride the demo test 

 

➢ Next Training day will be Saturday 4 May in the morning only. Neither Rosemary 

nor Suzette will be available on this day. 

Suzette, Tiff ,Rosemary will organise 

 

 

• General Business 

 

 April Dressage –  

 Coffee van confirmed  7am – 1pm 

 Jodie Williams is happy to be our first aider for the weekend.   

 Our first aid kit needs to be checked.  Lee will take to shop and Amelia will 

check and update 

 Risk Assessment to be done by Tiff and Sonia Friday afternoon 

 Bronson to set up 

 Ribbons need to be checked 

 Sean Everson will donate a free infa red  scan session 

 

 Gear Check Changes – see attached at end of Agenda 

Need to be sent out to all riders 
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 June Championship – program 

o     Sonia to find sponsor letter 

o     Sonia will get June prog put together so that we can allocation sponsors 

 Saddle fits a possible sponsor  

 Grafton Vets a possible sponsor 

 DP Earthmoving a possible sponsor 

 

 Cross Country Course has been checked and ready for use 

 

• Meeting Closed: 7.38pm 
 
 
 

• Next Meeting:    16 April 2024 
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